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PUBLIC COMMENTS RECEIVED FOR  
ADJACENCY & SUBDIVISION REVIEW PROCESS: REBUTTAL COMMENTS 

Maine Land Use Planning Commission 
Maine Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry 

 

 

This document includes written rebuttal comments about the Adjacency & Subdivision Review submitted 
between January 23, 2019 and January 29, 2019.  

Written comments submitted between December 19, 2018, and January 22, 2019 are available for review 
on the adjacency rules webpage.  

The audio recording of the January 10, 2019 public hearing is available on the Commission’s Calendar 
and Meeting Materials webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.maine.gov/dacf/lupc/projects/adjacency/adjacency_rules.html#materials
https://www.maine.gov/dacf/lupc/about/calendar/index.shtml
https://www.maine.gov/dacf/lupc/about/calendar/index.shtml
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To: Land Use Planning Commission 
From: Kat Taylor 
 
Tuesday, January 29, 2019 
 
RE: Rebuttal to Comments posted at Public Hearing January 10th, 2019 
 
(Full disclosure: I did not have enough time to review all the written comments. I couldn’t 
download the PDF files from the site and Ben was kind enough to break them up for me so I got 
them Friday afternoon. But I will eventually wade through them all and am planning on sending 
Gov. Mills, DEP Chief Jerry Reid and Commissioner of Agriculture, Conservation & Forestry 
Amanda Beal, once she is confirmed, copies of my comments, rebuttal and research findings.) 
 
Roger Eck (sp?) was the first person to speak at the Public Hearing held January 10, 2019. (I 
would love to get my hands on Mr. Eck’s map he brought to the public hearing that was 
developed by Unorganized Townships United. Now there’s an idea.) 
 
Roger reminded me of those woodsmen who would sit around the wood stove with my dad, his 
huntin’ buddies, [sic] and speak of days gone by when Mainers could go anywhere on paper 
company land and hunt and camp for free. 
 
The places they spoke of were legendary: Katahdin, Ripogenus, Nicatous, Patten and The 
Allagash; names said in respectful, reverent voices. The Allagash was and still is, for the 
moment, the place you went in Maine if you were serious about testing yourself in the outdoors.  
 
In a state where it is common to see turkeys and deer wander through your back yard, The 
Allagash is the penultimate outdoor experience, a rite of passage for outdoorsmen and women: 
the place that earned you respect and bragging rites…if you survived. 
 
To this day the website for The Allagash states:  

“Communication contingency plans are a must as cell phone coverage is spotty and can 
go down unexpectedly.” 
“Plan your trip carefully and add extra days for unexpected weather when you may need 
to stay off the water.” 
“Self-rescue preparedness is a must. Carry a first aid kit.” 
( https://www.maine.gov/dacf/parks/water_activities/aww-river-conditions.shtml ) 

 
I empathize with Mr. Eck who laments the passage of a time when Mainers had free access to the 
wilderness of Maine. We need places like The Allagash and the Maine North Woods to remain 
as they are for citizens of Maine and visitors to test our resilience.  
 
And maybe now that resilience has shifted from pitting ourselves against the elements to pitting 
ourselves against those who would consume the last remnants of the wild; even if it means 
Mainers have to sacrifice some access rights. But we Mainers are used to sacrifice.  
 
Where will we be, what will we be, if we let the legends of our past become just another 
commodity for consumers? 
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I was relieved to read in the comments that two lawyers, Lynne Williams and Jeff Pidot, said the 
Adjacency Rule proposal was unclear and difficult to understand. I know it made my eyes 
crossed trying to decipher it so am glad I’m not alone. Many commenters voiced the same 
concern. 
 
Ms Williams is the former chair of the Bar Harbor Planning Board and current Vice-Chair of the 
Harbor Committee. (Written Comments Compiled - Part 1, page 71) 
 
Mr. Pidot was head of the Natural Resources Division at the Maine Attorney General’s office for 
over 25 years and several years in the 1980s he served as LUPC’s staff director; they both have 
years of experience with legal issues regarding land management. (Written Comments Compiled 
- Part 1, page 26) 
 
Mr. Pidot stated in his comments:  

“I can recall no other matter before this Commission that carries so much potential for 
undermining your mission and program. As I see it, only modestly different from the 
original proposal, this new one is not a discrete and conservative refinement of your 
existing rules; it is a radical sea change” 

 
Ms. Williams stated in her comments: 

“…that she finds the proposed Adjacency Rule change extremely complicated and she, as 
an attorney, knows from experience that complications lead to a lack of clarity, which 
very often leads to unfair and arbitrary decision-making. Zoning must be clear and 
consistent, as opposed to tantamount to spot zoning.” 
 

I agree with Ms. Williams and Mr. Pidot, along with many other commenters that the Adjacency 
Rule change is a monumental decision that will change Maine forever and should take more time 
to review and refine, and much more public awareness must be made, before deciding to adopt, 
or not adopt this change.  
 
Other participants complained that the meetings between LUPC and stakeholders were held up 
north making participation difficult for southern Mainers. Ironically, the public notices were 
posted in central and southern Maine newspapers and via the internet which are prevalent in the 
south. Yet the meetings were held up north where internet access is spotty. 
 
In my comments I asked LUPC how they were going to handle the deluge of permit applications 
that would inevitably flood LUPC following the Adjacency Rule change? This is also a common 
question among other commenters and who also wonder how LUPC will enforce these rule 
changes? Penobscot and Somerset counties have no representation on the LUPC board so how 
will those areas be handled?  
 
At best, commenters think there will be a bottleneck of applications that will overwhelm the 
LUPC staff. At worst applications will be fast tracked and enforcement impossible. Many folks 
feel that a review at some point down the road is too little too late. The damage will have been 
done and will be irreversible. 
 
Also missing from the comments was evidence that the ‘1 road mile rule’ is causing problems. 
Following the hearing, I emailed LUPC staff asking if there are examples of the ‘1 road mile rule 
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leapfrogging’ the answer was “yes” but no examples were given. The testimony and comments 
from the public I read made me wonder why, if the ‘1 road mile’ rule is somehow both 
ineffective and potentially risky at the same time, were there no examples provided of 
“leapfrogging” given in the testimony or public comments that I read?  
 
Yet there were many examples of damage to the wilderness development has done to other areas, 
both in and outside of Maine; yet in the comments that I read no one provided any examples of 
the 1 mile rule causing sprawl.  
 
I was impressed by the high level of research given by associations from The Natural Resources 
Council of Maine, the Audubon Society (Written Comments, Part 1, pages 62-70), Janet 
McMahon’s paper “The Environmental Consequences of Forest Fragmentation in the Western 
Maine Mountains” (Written Comments, Part 1, pages 89-128) and others.  
 
Most visually dramatic for me was the map of the human footprint, Figure 7, on page 10 of Ms. 
McMahon’s paper. The map shows in red all the areas of human habitation and there is Northern 
Maine shown in green; a dwindling piece of health surrounded by what looks like a disease 
encroaching slowly but surely. These organizations are a few of many who are against the 
Adjacency Rule change and give scientific evidence on how much damage will be done if this 
rezoning goes through. 
 
Another troubling trend I noticed in many of the written comments was the frustration that 
Unorganized Townships, Deorganized Townships, plantations etc. could not opt out of this rule 
change or simply remain under the ‘1 road mile rule’. We are told we can create our own Citizen 
Guided Planning Zone but many of us do not have the time or energy to commit to such an effort 
and don’t see why we are being forced to adhere to an arbitrary rule. Do we not have jurisdiction 
over our own fate? How hard would it be for LUPC to allow UT’s to be exempt? It literally takes 
no effort for this to happen. 
 
We are forgetting, I think in all the confusion, that LUPC is just a group of civil servants who 
serve at our pleasure. They are not Land Barons granting us favors and again I wonder how so 
much influence came to be in hands of so few people? However, what is given can also be taken 
away. Perhaps it’s time to reevaluate LUPC’s effectiveness and its place in Maine’s future.  
 
We used to be citizens, and then we became customers, then users…now we are consumers and 
worth is based on how much money we spend. We need to become citizens again for the sake of 
the land and ourselves.  
 
Kat Taylor 
Argyle Twp. 


